
  
The Honorable Kirstjen M. Nielsen 
Secretary of Homeland Security 
Department of Homeland Security 
245 Murray Lane SW 
Washington, DC 20528 
  
June 20, 2018 
  
Dear Secretary Nielsen: 
  
We are writing to you as your classmates from the University of Virginia School of Law. We 
believe the Trump Administration policy of separating migrant parents and their children is both 
illegal and immoral, and we are writing to demand that you end it now. 
  
You have defended this policy by saying it is legally required, and can end only after 
congressional intervention. To the contrary, ​no law requires separating families at the border. 
The decision by this administration to enact and follow a zero-tolerance policy that tears children 
from their parents is a ​new​  initiative, one that was announced in April of this year by Attorney 
General Jeff Sessions. Nothing – certainly no legal requirement – is forcing you to exercise your 
authority in this inhumane fashion.  
 
Both Attorney General Sessions and Chief of Staff John Kelly have publicly stated that the 
practice of separating families is intended to serve as a deterrent to families seeking illegal entry 
into the United States. We remind you that illegal border crossing is a ​misdemeanor​ , an offense 
that normally carries a minimal penalty. The punishment you are imposing on families - on 
young children - is grossly disproportionate to the nature of the charge, and well beyond what is 
reasonable in a civil society. It is a cruel practice, one that may cause the children irreparable 
harm with lifelong consequences.  
 
Moreover, if a family enters the United States at an official border crossing and requests asylum, 
their entry is not illegal​ . And so the penalty of separation is quite simply a violation of these 
families’ basic human rights. Separating families for the purpose of deterrence is a profound 
professional and ethical failure. 
 
At present, multiple bills in Congress address the issue of family separation, some of which offer 
to trade the security of migrant children for the extraction of other policy goals.  President Trump 
has publicly expressed a willingness to support a bill that ends family separation, thus 
recognizing the failings of the zero tolerance policy.  Continuing to use children as leverage for 



broader reform in spite of this recognition is an extraordinarily cruel and cynical act that is 
unworthy of a public servant.  
  
Many of us signing below know you personally.  We are asking you to do the right thing. 
  
Regards, 
  
Alix A. Rosenthal, Class of 1999 
Tiffany C. Graham, Class of 2000 
Riley H. Ross III, Class of 1999 
Joel Brown, Class of 2000 
Blair Flynn Petrillo, Class of 1999 
Johanna Schneider, Class of 1999 
Scott L. Matthews, Class of 2000 
Christine Gansler Dunn, Class of 1999 
Karen Lau Gibian, Class of 1999 
Lara Ramsey, Class of 1999 
Brian A. Kahn, Class of 2000 
Eric J. Conn, Class of 2000 
Janell M. Ahnert, Class of 1999 
Allison Cohen Marvin, Class of 1998 
Meredith G. Miller, Class of 2000 
Raquel W. Gilmer, Class of 1999 
Shelley Jones Rudge, Class of 1999 
Mikaela A. McDermott, Class of 1998 
Dianne K. Conway, Class of 1998 
Meredith P. Burbank, Class of 1999 
Karen Randolph Rogers, Class of 1999 
Kelly J. Baker, Class of 1999 
Diana Merelman, Class of 200 
Andrea Becker Looney, Class of 1998 
Matthew E. Nelson, Class of 1998 
Sharon Holbrook, Class of 2000 
Wendy McCord, Class of 2000 
Shelley Jones Rudge, Class of 1999 

Darcy M. Goddard, Class of 2000 
Hillary Mintz, Class of 2000 
Richard D. Gardner, Class of 2000 
Alyson Suter Alber, Class of 1998 
Karen A. Taylor, Class of 1999 
Dianna Rosser Aprile, Class of 2000 
Jennifer L. Rollins, Class of 2000 
Marylou Brown Houston, Class of 1998 
Lisa Moore, Class of 1998 
Matt Davis, Class of 1998 
Chad Marlow, Class of 1999 
Amanda Stamps Lewis, Class of 1999 
Tim Freilich, Class of 1999 
Andrew McCanse Wright, Class of 2000 
Michelle Sheridan Adams, Class of 1999 
David S. Schumacher, Class of 2000 
Stephen Camp, Class of 1999 
JT Haines, Class of 2000 
Melissa Longin, Class of 1998 
Jennifer Delcham, Class of 1998 
Mohammad Fadel, Class of 1999 
Jennifer M Curley, Class of 1998 
Rebekah Goodheart, Class of 2000 
Mark McKenna, Class of 2000 
Patrick Richards, Class of 2000 
Kelly Baldrate, Class of 1998 
Emily C. Wicker, Class of 1999 
Caryn M. Voland, Class of 2000 



Sushila Nayak, Class of 1999 
Gary M. Gansle, Class of 1998 
Amy Royalty, Class of 2001 
Mustapha Abba Gana, Class of 2000 
Amy Becker Strauss, Class of 2000 
Joshua B. Waxman, Class of 1998 
Kathryn Murphy Rose, Class of 1999 
Alaina Selby Howard, Class of 1998 
Michael Leahy, Class of 1998 
Lorie Lucas, Class of 2000 
Sigmund J. Collins, Class of 1998 
Kenneth P. Kansa, Class of 1999 
Virginia Winfield Greenway, Class of 1999 
Adrienne Johnson Davis, Class of 2000 
Allison M. Lefrak, Class of 2000 
Emily C. Vitan, Class of 2000 
Andrew M. Johnson, Class of 1999 
Joseph S. Brown, Class of 1999 
Rep. Bob Trammell, Jr., Class of 1999 
Kristin Henrikson, Class of 1999 
Cliona A. Levy, Class of 1998 
Gregory A. Greene, Class of 1998 
Cortland Kelly Grynwald, Class of 1999 
Jennifer L. Leong, Class of 2000 
Jeff Slutzky, Class of 1999 
Kelly Riordan Horwitz, Class of 1999 
Rielle Montague, Class of 2000 
Kate Connelly, Class of 2000 
Kristen Cain Baldwin, Class of 1999 
Samantha H. Horwitz, Class of 1999 
Marc Strauss, Class of 2000 
Michael Avon, Class of 1999 
Carin C. Carithers, Class of 1999 
Christy (Horner) Gordon, Class of 1999 

Michael L. Hadley, Class of 1999 
Peirce R. Moser, Class of 1999 
Endi Piper, Class of 1998 
Joanna Adams Waldron, Class of 1999 
Catherine M. van Heuven, Class of 1999 
Jeff Kreisler, Class of 1999 
Khalid Elhassan, Class of 2000 
Ryan Clinton, Class of 2000 
Doug Mintz, Class of 1999 
Traci Grieshaber Zeller, Class of 1999 
Endi Piper, Class of 1998 
Jennifer C. Payne, Class of 1999 
David Patton, Class of 1999 
Julie MacLaren Anessi, Class of 2000 
Jeff Hartman, Class of 1999 
Victor Vogel, Class of 2000 
Lauren Mikeal Neiswender, Class of 2000 
Andrea Cummings Duvall, Class of 1998 
Jonathan Jeffress, Class of 1998 
Adrienne P. Ashby, Class of 1998  
 


